CITY OF ELSBERRY

EMERGENCY SERVICES COMMITTEE / ELSBERRY POLICE DEPARTMENT MEETING
NOVEMBER 1, 2018
ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Emergency Services Committee and the Elsberry Police Department met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 5:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Hartley, Alderman Davis, Police Chief Jeffries, Lieutenant Brewer, Officer O’Brien, Officer Bean, Rod Barnhill & Ernie Painter from the Lincoln County Juvenile Department and Pam Stewart.  
Mayor Wilch & City Clerk Sue Hogarth were unable to attend.  

Alderman Hartley called the meeting to order, took roll call and deemed a quorum present. 

Discussion of Juvenile System / Procedures in Lincoln County
Alderman Hartley stated that there were no juvenile statistics that he was aware of for the City of Elsberry and, as a citizen and an alderman, he is concerned about juvenile crime and wants to see that the juveniles committing these crimes are being punished.  
Mr. Barnhill & Mr. Painter stated that the burden falls on the police department to arrest, question and investigate juvenile crimes and but it is the role of the Juvenile Department to advise them of their Miranda rights and put together the case for review in place of going through the prosecutor.  They follow (2) tracts based on the severity of the crime.  
There are minor / informal offenses where they meet with the juvenile and come up with a sanction for a maximum period of 6 months which can include probation, community service, drug or alcohol assessment, etc.  These situations account for about 75% of juvenile cases.  The major / formal felony offenses will go to court especially with 14 – 16 year olds and the prosecutor will get involved as long as there are sufficient charges presented.  There is no jury trial in juvenile cases; it is all handled by a court judge.
Currently in Elsberry, they are dealing with 4-5 kids and they have sanctions for these juveniles and a couple of them have been taken from their homes.  A question was asked about disposition referrals and these should be sent to Chief Jeffries and other local police chiefs on a regular basis to keep everyone informed and that is something they can work on more diligently going forward.  

A motion to revoke and have a juvenile taken from their home would be considered if they don’t adhere to the sanctions that were issued in their individual cases.  A juvenile could be sent to the Missouri Division of Youth Services for severe crimes and held there until they turn the age of 18.   Families don’t always try to help DYS in rehabilitating their child.  

Their department is not allowed to detain juveniles for a long period of time as in previous years or as long as an adult.  There is a detention form that they follow based upon the juvenile crime.  Small misdemeanors should be reported to juvenile officers to build files for habitual problems.  Victims of juvenile crimes also need to prosecute to make the case relevant.  

A juvenile that is arrested is required to have a report filed and Mr. Barnhill recommended sending copies of reports to the Juvenile Department.  Officers can use names in reports because all the information is confidential but there is a statute of limitations to follow for reports when arresting a juvenile.  Juvenile issues should be at trial within 90 days which is typically faster than adults.  
Juvenile officers may send parents a letter for minimal violations and they do charge a $30 assessment fee for parents to come in.  It was discussed to check with City Attorney Guinness about charging the parents an assessment fee for the City of Elsberry.
Mr. Barnhill did encourage the officers to call the juvenile officers at all hours with any questions or issues.

A motion was made by Alderman Hartley to adjourn the Emergency Services/Police Department meeting, seconded by Alderman Davis.  
All in Favor – AYES

NAYS – 0
Motion Carried

Meeting adjourned at 5:40PM.  

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth

City Clerk

City of Elsberry  

